Information Note on the UNICEF and Minority Rights Group International Side Event to be Held in Conference Room 24 on December 15th 2010
Focus of the Side Event 
UNICEF and Minority Rights Group International will jointly host a side event during the UN Forum on Minority Issues on the 15th of December 2010 from to 1.15-2.45pm.
The event will be chaired by the Independent Expert on Minority Issues, Ms. Gay McDougall, and will be used as an opportunity to share the outcomes of a stock-take of UNICEF’s policy and practice in the promotion of the rights of minority children and women.  The stock-take was undertaken by Minority Rights Group International (MRG) as an external evaluation.  Mr. Mark Lattimer, Executive Director of MRG, will lead the discussion on its outcomes.   
The meeting will also afford an opportunity to present county-specific case studies from within the Africa and Asia regions.  We have the pleasure to welcome Ms. Myrtle Witbooi, General Secretary of
South African Domestic Services and Allied Workers Union (SADSAWU) of South Africa and Mr. Paul N. Divakar, General Secretary of Dalit Arthik Adhikar Andolan/NCDHR based in New Delhi to present their local experiences.
Stock take report abstract  
UNICEF has been engaged in minority rights interventions as part of its overall child-focussed programming strategy which pays particular attention to vulnerable and excluded groups.  The most visible and common forms have been in the field of education where inter-culturalism and bilingual education have been the focus, and in that of health where special efforts are being made to target children with services in hard to reach areas. The agency organised a consultation on Indigenous Peoples’ and Minorities’ Issues in April 2009, as a major step towards providing a broad and interactive orientation into issues affecting minorities in general and children of such groups in particular. The meeting brought together UNICEF senior managers, practitioners, and external experts, with the objective of identifying a policy framework and ways of strengthening programme guidance on minority issues, improving knowledge sharing, and promoting cooperation with international mechanisms and other partners.
This was followed by a comprehensive stock-take of UNICEF’s activities which revealed the organisation’s active involvement in many important initiatives bringing real benefits to ethnic, religious, and linguistic minority communities. It concedes the absence of an overall policy for consistent and coherent guidance to Country Offices on minorities programme formulation and recommends the design of such a framework for the consolidation and improvement of future work on minority issues. UNICEF intends to make the development of this strategy a primary focus in 2011 and will use the outcomes of this side event as one of the many opportunities to inform the process.

